

Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA

601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI 920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org www.christ-the-king.org

Regular Hours:

Monday-Thurs. 8:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m.

Friday 8:00 a.m.-Noon

Sunday, January 27, 2019

Monday (1/28/19) 4th-6th Grade Christian Ed—6:30 p.m.

Kingdom Praise Choir—6:30 p.m.

Monday Evening Bible Study-6:30 p.m. Rm. 3 & 4

Healthy Living—6:00 p.m.

Vision Committee Meeting—7:30 p.m.

Tuesday (1/29/19) Bible Study—9:30 a.m. Gathering Room

Staff Meeting—11:30 a.m.

Pillars (Homeless Connections)—4:00 p.m.

Wednesday (1/30/19) Fox Cities Unity Worship (Confirmation)-6:00 p.m.

Saturday (2/2/19) Doughnut Whole Gang—8:00 a.m.
Sunday (2/3/19) Worship Services 8:30 a.m. & 10:15 a.m.



Welcome Visitors! — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org.

<u>Altar Flowers</u> are placed by Paul Gjerald in honor of Alan Gjerald's birthday.

Altar flowers are also being placed by the congregation to honor Pastor Dara Clifford for her Installation today. Welcome Pastor Dara!!

<u>Dara Clifford's Installation</u> please join us in the fellowship hall between services for a reception for Pastor Dara!

Monday Evening Bible Study Christianity & Rock 'N Roll is the title of our Monday Evening Bible study for January and February. Class will start January 14 and is held from 6:30-7:30 pm in Classrooms 3-4. Pastor Frank Conner will lead this study. Everyone is welcome!

<u>Pillars Community Outreach</u> We are providing food for Italian night at Pillars on **Tuesday**, **January 29**!! If you are donating food for the dinner, please make sure to have it to church by noon that day. Questions, contact Judy Ruhl at ruhl@fvtc.edu or 858-3059.

Our Annual Meeting and Ministry Spending Plan (MSP) Meeting is TODAY immediately following the 10:15 service Your involvement is important and we hope you can join us to continue to move forward by serving God and one another. A quorum of at least 50 is needed.

Fellowship Hosting January 27—May 19, 2019
Fellowship Hosting for the end of January through May has a new sign-up sheet in the narthex.
Please consider signing up for one (or two) time slots. Volunteers set up, make coffee and put out the cookies for fellowship between services. This could be anyone whether they go to the 8:30 a.m. service or the 10:15 a.m. service. At least two people per Sunday is required. All your help is greatly appreciated. Questions? Please contact Shirley at 788-6492, ext 101.

Scrip Card Sale!!! Stop by the SCRIP table today to buy gift cards for gas, dining out, clothing, home improvement projects and many other retailers. You get the full amount of the card you buy, and Christ the King gets a rebate percentage on each card. For the next few

weeks, all of the rebates from the cards sold will go to the Christ the King Building and Renovation fund. Check out the board showing all the cards available and help us clear the board!

Altar Flowers! Please sign up in the binder on the Welcome desk if you would like to place flowers on the altar. You may order an arrangement by either calling the florist listed in the binder or provide your own flowers by 8:00 am the Sunday morning of the date you chose. Thank you very much for providing flowers to enhance our church environment!

<u>Did you just take a new picture</u>? It is a great time to update your CtK on-line Member Directory picture and information! Have you moved? No longer are using your landline? We would like to make sure we have your current information in our database. Please send a family picture and any updates to Kaylene at krush@christ-the-king.org

Confirmation Kitchen Help Needed!

The spring semester is underway, and we are in need of parents to help with serving pizza and kitchen clean up on Wednesday evenings. Go to www.signupgenius and type in my email address (bschmidt@christ-the-king.org) to find the survey and to sign up! Contact Bryan with any questions.

2019 Fox Cities Unity Worship – January 30

On Wednesday, January 30, all three Confirmation classes will be attending the Fox Cities Unity Worship at the Fox Cities Exhibition Center in Appleton. Please drop your student off directly at the Fox Cities Exhibition Center at 6:00 p.m. Worship will take place from 6:30-8:00 p.m. Drop off and pick up your student at the main entrance of the Center. There will be no confirmation meal this night, so students will need to eat before the event. Contact Bryan Schmidt (bschmidt@christ-the-king.org) with questions.

Fleece Needed for Baptismal Blankets!

All three Confirmation classes will be helping to make baptismal blankets on February 27. We are in need of both plain and patterned fleece, as well as scissors that are able to cut through fleece. Supplies can be dropped off at the church office through Wednesday, February 20. Contact Bryan

Schmidt (<u>bschmidt@christ-the-king.org</u>) with questions. Thank you!

Healthy Living will resume our Monday meetings on January 28 at 6:00 p.m. As we continue our journey to the National Parks, the group will begin reviewing the Mayo Clinic diet to help us reach our 2019 goals. Healthy Living is open to anyone who would like to join to learn and support each other. Questions, contact Mary Lindsley at 920-740-7646 or churchlady0519@outlook.com

exciting News!! Christ the King is remodeling our Narthex! We will be renovating the space to add a coffee kitchen and additional gathering area for our members. Work includes but is not limited to: carpentry, flooring, painting, plumbing, electrical, and HVAC. If your company is interested in providing a bid, please submit your company name and scope of work you are interested in bidding to Jason Diem at jdiem@hoffman.net. Thank you!

Looking For a Few Good Cooks! We are looking for a few people or church groups who might be willing to help make soup for Lenten Soup Suppers starting on Ash Wednesday, March 6. You will be reimbursed for your ingredients. In the past there has been a selection of three soups, with one being vegetarian. Please contact Shirley at 788-6492, ext. 101 if you or your group would be willing to help for a few of the Wednesdays. Thanking you in advance.

Feeding America

A reminder to all Confirmation students and table guides that all three grades will be volunteering at Feeding America on Wednesday, February 6, from 5:00-7:00 p.m. Please plan to drop off and pick up your child at Feeding America (2911 W Evergreen Drive, Appleton). Students must wear closed-toed shoes in order to volunteer. There will be no pizza dinner served at church this night. Contact Bryan (bschmidt@christ-the-king.org) with questions.

No Basement Church Ladies will not be meeting on Saturday, February 2.